
Please Note:  These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting held on December 19, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers, 3 Primrose Street.        
 
 A. Plante, Chair     C. Melillo  

J. Vouros, Vice Chair     A. Uberti 
D. Ramsey, Secretary     T. Vadas  
T. Higgins      1  Staff   
S. Tomai      1  Public 
C. Gilson         
D. Linnetz 
I. Khazadian (absent) 

 G. Petertonjes 
  
Mrs. Plante called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Item  2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the donations to Sandy Hook School and the correspondence report.  Mrs. Tomai 
seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

Item 3 – Public Participation 
 
Item 4 – Reports 
There was no Chair report tonight. 
Superintendent’s Report: Mr. Melillo spoke about the boys and girls basketball team and the 
high school winter concerts this week.  He wished the Newtown community, Board of Education 
and our school staff a joyous holiday season. 
 
Committee reports: 
Mr. Higgins reported on the Policy Committee discussion of Policies 3160 for action tonight and 
1700 for first read.  They also reviewed safety and security related policies 6114, 6114.1 and 
6144.7.  The Director of Security provided background on the development of these policies.     
 
Mrs. Tomai spoke about the December 14 CFF meeting where they reviewed tonight’s financial 
report.   
 
Mr. Ramsey reported the Curriculum and Instruction Committee met December 12.  There was 
a presentation by Reed and Middle School staff regarding the Project Challenge program.  
There was also an overview of the curriculum and development procedures from Mrs. Uberti. 
 
Mr. Gilson, as the liaison for CABE, said they are scheduling a legislative breakfast to be held at 
Sandy Hook School on January 9 or 10.  He and the Chair of the Ridgefield Board of Education 
will be working with CABE and the new CABE president. 
 
Mr. Ramsey attended a concert at the middle school.  They also had a career day and all of the 
presenters were parents of students.  Workshops were conducted and lunch was provided.  
There was a staff breakfast last Thursday, which included retirees.   
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Student Report 
Mr. Petertonges reported that with the holiday season students have been giving back to the 
community.  The Leo’s Club has donated toys to St. Rose church and on Saturday students 
attended a holiday party given by Families United in Newtown.  Today Student Government 
hosted a gingerbread-making contest and students brought in canned items for the Food 
Pantry.  Students are busy with winter sports and last Wednesday some of our students 
traveled to South Korea for an international exchange program to work with students on various 
science topics. 
 
Financial Report: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the financial report and 
transfers for the month November 30, 2023.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  

Mrs. Vadas presented the financial report.   
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 5 – Old Business 
Action on Architectural Design 2 Curriculum: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the Agricultural Design 
2 curriculum.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Action on Policy 3160 Budget Procedures and Line Item Transfers: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 3160 Budget 
Procedures and Line Item Transfers.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

Item 6 – New Business 
Policy 1700 Possession of Deadly Firearms or Deadly Weapons: 
Mr. Higgins spoke about this policy, which is a redraft of an existing policy.  Connecticut State 
law outlined a series of exemptions allowing off duty officers to carry firearms in a school.  There 
is an agreement with the Board of Education and the Newtown Police Department but we 
wanted to tighten up the Board policy to make sure the exception was clear. This went through 
a drafting process with the himself, the Director of Security, Ms. Zukowski, Mr. Cruson, and  
Mr. Melillo.  Shipman reviewed the policy and provided some cleanups which will be reviewed.  
We also adopted our calendar for the upcoming year so there is time to review the policy. 
 
Mr. Gilson asked if our resource officers carried tasers.  Mr. Melillo responded that the School 
Resource Officers carry tasers.   
 
Mr. Gilson said Connecticut updated their definitions in Statute 53-3 referring to tasers as 
electronic defense weapons and feels that should be in the policy also to which Mr. Higgins 
agreed. 
 
Minutes of December 5, 2023: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved to amend the minutes of December 5, 2023 on page 4 to change 
“Mr. Melillo noted the report talks about shifting teachers” to “Mr. Gilson noted the report talks 
about shifting teachers.”  Mrs. Linnetz seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved to approve the minutes of December 5, 2023.  Mrs. Linnetz 
seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
 



Board of Education    -3-    December 19, 2023 
 
Minutes of December 7, 2023: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the minutes of  
December 7, 2023.  Mrs. Linnetz seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 7 – Public Participation 
MOTION: Mr. Vouros moved to adjourn.  Mrs. Linnetz seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 8 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
       _______________________________ 
              Donald Ramsey 
                   Secretary 
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